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FMB Memorandum No. 22-004 
Date: 20 May 2022 
 
TO: Fire Management Board members 

FROM: Erin Horsburgh, Chair, Fire Management Board 

SUBJECT: Second Errata to the Interagency Standards for Fire and Fire Aviation Operations 
(January 2022) 

 
The fire and aviation directors of the Bureau of Land Management, U.S. Forest Service, U.S. Fish 
and Wildlife Service, National Park Service, and Bureau of Indian Affairs have directed the 
Interagency Standards for Fire and Fire Aviation Operations Group (ISOG) to annually revise, 
publish, and distribute the federal Interagency Standards for Fire and Fire Aviation Operations, 
also known as the “Red Book.” The 2022 Red Book was issued on January 1, 2022. 
 
As needed, the ISOG provides updates and corrections to the Red Book by issuing an errata 
statement. This document provides a second errata to the 2022 Red Book. Please incorporate the 
following correction to the Interagency Standards for Fire and Fire Aviation Operations (January 
2022). 
 
On page 188, remove text from lines 23-24 and insert the following: 
Flight gloves (type GS/FRP-2) constructed of a soft leather palm and stretchable Nomex® fabric 
for the back are preferred. These gloves have a long cuff extending several inches above the 
wrist providing total coverage when the flight suit sleeve is properly worn. Gloves should fit 
snugly to provide maximum finger dexterity for the wearer. All-leather gloves (without synthetic 
liners) are acceptable if they provide the wearer with wrist coverage and finger dexterity. 
Gloves that meet the flame-resistant Nomex® and leather design (conforms to Military 
Specification MIL-DTL-81188C) are available that are compatible with modern touchscreen 
devices. These are preferred when touchscreen devices are mission essential. 
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